
 AAA Team Sales Tax, LLC 
  
  
  
 

11/18/22 

 

Nevada Tax Commission 

1550 College Parkway, Suite 115 

Carson City, NV  89706 

 
Subject:  Legislative Counsel Bureau (LCB) writing mentioned in the October 2022 Tax Notes 

 

Dear Commissioners, 

 

Enclosed, you will find the following: 

 

1. Comments about that section in the October 2022 Nevada Tax Notes. 

   

2. The section in the October 2022 Nevada Tax Notes that is commented on. 

 

3. A great article that explains what is the Legislative Counsel Bureau (LCB). 

 

4. Nevada Revised Statute (NRS) 360.133. 

 

 

Thank You and Be Safe! 

 

 

Ron Voigt 

AAA Team Sales Tax LLC 
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Nevada Tax Commission 

1550 College Parkway, Suite 115 

Carson City, NV  89706 

 

Subject:  Legislative Counsel Bureau (LCB) writings mentioned in the October 2022 Tax Notes 

 

Hello Commissioners, 

 

Please review the enclosed section of the October 2022 Tax Notes.  I am pretty sure you will see the major error in 

the article.  Legislative Counsel Bureau (LCB) writings are not “TAX LAWS (STATUTES)”, they are 

“OPINIONS”.  This is illustrated in the Nevada Supreme Court decision on May 13, 2021, that upheld a decision 

that Senate Bill 551 was unconstitutional and ordered the Nevada Department of Taxation to refund any 

overpayment of the Modified Business Tax.  The Legislative Counsel Bureau had provided opposite advice to the 

Legislature.  Another illustration is the author’s attempt to change the definition of “Food for Immediate 

Consumption”.  LCB File No. R056-18 Regulation for Prepared Food has nothing to do with the taxability of food.  

Most disturbing is the author trying to mislead the public (stakeholders) into believing this false plot.  Nevada 

Statute (NRS) 372.284 is the tax law of the land for the taxability of food and that has not changed.  I would be 

interested in knowing if the Nevada Tax Commission needs to approve these Legislative Counsel Bureau (LCB) 

writings again since recent legal opinions may have an effect on these such LCBs as written.  The LCB cannot be 

used as a reference on the AU39 (audit report).  Clearly, the author of the article is from the audit section who is 

trying to outline audit points for the next audit and has no intention on providing helpful educational information to 

the public (stakeholder).  The author is trying to deceive the public to his/her view point.  In today’s culture, some 

would consider the tone of the article bullying or harassment.  Please have the auditor appear before your 

commission to clearly explain the introduction paragraph and the LCBs to the public (stakeholders).  Please consider 

having the Tax Commission (aka Audit Committee) review the articles before they are published.  Incorrect 

information does not serve the public (stakeholders) or the Department well.  Instead of writing aggressive articles, 

the Department needs to have its article authors spend time writing Technical Bulletins.  The great thing about a 

Technical Bulletin is it to be written in simple nontechnical language and contain updated legal opinions.  That 

would not only be an advantage for the reader but also for the author in case he/she is called before the Commission. 

  

 

Thank You and Be Safe! 

 

Ron Voigt 

AAA Team Sales Tax LLC 
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